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Hilton United Methodist Church              

April 2015        
 

 

Pastorôs Corner 
 

Are you ready for the journey? 
 

All of us, regardless of the season of our life, are on a journey. We are each on a journey to begin, 

continue, and nurture our relationship with God.   

 

The Bible is the story of the relationship between God and humanity since the beginning of time.  It is 

the Living Word of God.  As the Living Word, the words and stories in the Bible can take on different 

meaning depending on the circumstances and seasons of our individual lives.  For this reason, it is 

important to continue to nurture our relationship with God by studying Godôs Word as found in the 

scriptures.  

 

I invite you to join me in reading the Bible in a year starting Sunday April 19
th
.  Together, we will 

discover Godôs great love humanity.  Together, we will explore faraway places and times and how in the 

eyes of God they are timeless.  Together, we will discover that God truly is the same yesterday, today, 

and tomorrow. 

 

Each day throughout the year we will read 3 chapters of text.  Our Worship experiences will also focus 

upon what we have been reading throughout the week.  This is a great opportunity to experience true 

application of the Biblical text to our everyday lives in 2015.  We will provide reading guides, study 

opportunities, discussion groups, and on-line dialogues as you indicate on the survey monkey (online 

survey) attached.  (Please fill this out so we can offer what best suits your needs.) 

 

Dr. Kalas says ñBy the time you have finished your year of reading, you will have a grasp of the biblical 

story from beginning to end.  And with it, because of the daily discipline, a stronger devotional life.ò   

Dr. Kalas has also provided a summary of each dayôs reading; with devotional quality, so that you will 

also gain warmth of spirit as well as knowledge of mind.   

I pray you will take advantage of this opportunity to not only gain biblical knowledge, but join with 

friends to experience Godôs great love affair with Godôs people.   

 

Please see the accompanying article to join us for this incredible journey! 

 

See you in Worship, 

 

 

Pastor Jennifer Green 
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Holy Week Schedule:   
 
 

Thursday April 2   2:00 p.m. Maundy Thursday Liturgy  at Parma Greece 

        United Church of Christ  

 

   6:30 p.m. Seder Meal    at Hilton Baptist Church 

 

Friday April 3   7:00 p.m. Good Friday Worship  The Journey to the Cross  

 

Sunday April 5  6:20 a.m. Easter Sunrise Service  at Parma Town Park Ş Hess Pavilion  

Sunday April 5  10:00 a.m. Easter Celebration    at HUMC  

 

Please join us at any or all of the above times of worship.  Any questions contact us at 392-8761, 

humc98@rochester.rr.com or visit our website at humcny.org.  

 

 

 

Join the Journey!!  
Read through the Bible in a year . . . 

Starting Sunday April 19 th  

¶ Daily Readings 

¶ Small Group    

            Opportunities  

¶ Worship  

Reserve your book today (if you joined us in the 

     study 5 years ago and still have your book you  

      may dig it out and use it again) 

 

Please e-mail or call the office to order your book.  Books will be $15 (checks 
payable to Hilton UMC and memo line: Grand Sweep)  

 
 The price of the book should not prohibit participation.  Scholarships are 
 available; please see Pastor Jennifer 
 

mailto:humc98@rochester.rr.com
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On Sunday April 12th the church will leave the building for "Be the 
Church" day. 

 

Rather than our regular worship service, after a short blessing we will 
leave in work teams to give back to the community by doing yard 

work for shut-ins in our community. Then return to the church for a 
meal, fellowship and sharing of the experience. 

 

If you wish to lead a work team, please contact Ed Earnhart ς 
edgar.earnhart@gmail.com or (585)732-4017. 

 

There will be jobs at the church for those not able to participate in 
the outside work. 

- Child Care 
- Meal Preparation 

Easter Offerings  
During the Easter season, it is encouraging to see both 

new and familiar faces at our worship services. 

Throughout the year, many of you already support the 

congregation with your time, talent and financial 

contributions but greater participation is always 

welcome. We encourage you to look into our electronic 

giving program. It takes just a few minutes to set up a 

recurring giving plan. Contact Ed Earnhart for more 

details or pick  up an authorization form today at 

edgar.earnhart@gmail.com 

 

Be the Church ð Sunday April 12  

mailto:edgar.earnhart@gmail.com
mailto:edgar.earnhart@gmail.com
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DƻŘΩǎ IƻǳǎŜ ƴŜŜŘǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ŎƭŜŀƴŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǇƻƭƛǎƘŜŘΦ  

Come when you can, leave when you must or sign 

up for a task to do when you want.  All ages are 

welcome.  There are tasks for everyone.  Join the 

group for lunch around noon. 

See the Narthex bulletin board for 

the signup sheet.  Contact any 

Trustee with questions.   
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Small Groups 
 

Small Groups will begin to meet soon.  Our goal is for the 

groups to meet twice a month for six sessions.  Following that 

they may take time off during the summer or continue to 

meet.  In September, we will restart allowing people to remain 

in the same group or move to another group and new people 

to join a group. 

 

At the beginning, Small Groups will spend time in fellowship, getting to know each other better; 

participating in worship; and a discipleship study (beginning with Three Simple Rules for Christian 

Living promoted by John Wesley).  Some groups may identify a mission project or focus (such as the 

knitting group led by Lois DeWitt); others may need to get to know each other better before doing that. 

 

We understand that Small Groups is a new experience for most of us.  That makes it difficult to explain 

and understand what is involved.  Until then, joining one requires some faith that it will be a good 

experience.  

 

If you are considering joining a small group, please contact Jim Lee (392-8275) or call the office  

(392-8761) or contact any of the group leaders listed on the bulletin board at church. 

 

 

Sharing Supper 
 

Saturday, April 18
th
 will be the next Sharing Supper. We will be 

serving a Baked Ham Dinner.  If you are interested in volunteering 

your time please sign up in the Narthex.  Any questions please 

contact me at 366-4091.  Please remember volunteering just a bit of 

your time is what keeps the Sharing Supper ministry going. 

     Blessings, 

       Linda Livermore 

 
 

Crop Walk  
 

Hilton United Methodist Church is participating in Crop Walk 2015. It 

is Sunday, May 3
rd

.  

Registration begins at 1 pm and the Walk begins at 2 pm. 

We will be starting at St. Paul's Lutheran Church on East Avenue in Hilton and walking in the village. 

There are two route options:  1) a 1 mile walk  or  2) a 5K which is 3.1 miles. 

The walk raises money to end hunger. 25% money raised stays in Hilton at the 

Hilton Food Shelf.  The remainder goes to Church World Service to stave off 

hunger in the world.  

Ingrid Richardson is the church liaison and will have packets available.  You can 

contact her at 392-5985 or ingridrichardson@rocketmail.com. 
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bƻŀƘΩǎ tǊŜǎŎƘƻƻƭ 

 

FEBRUARY 
 Wow!  Can you believe that we all survived the coldest month?  The Preschoolers enjoyed the 
snow!  They would come to Preschool telling their teachers stories about playing in the snow. 
 It was a short month.  Both classes learned about Ground Hog Day, dental health, and to love 
one another. The children made Valentines for their parents.  Nothing would be complete without a 
±ŀƭŜƴǘƛƴŜΩǎ tŀǊǘȅ ǿƛǘƘ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ȅǳƳƳȅ ǘǊŜŀǘǎΗ 

 
March 
 The children learned about feelings and senses, their addresses and phone numbers, St. 
tŀǘǊƛŎƪΩǎ 5ŀȅ όǘƘŜȅ ŀǘŜ ƎǊŜŜƴ ǇƻǇŎƻǊƴύΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǘǊǳŜ ƳŜŀƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ 9ŀǎǘŜǊΦ  ¢ƘŜ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ .ǳƴƴȅ ƘƛŘ ǘƘŜ 
Preschoolers baskets; they had fun finding them. 
 
 bƻŀƘΩǎ {ǘŀŦŦ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ƻǳǊ wŜŀŘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ tŀǎtor Jennifer for volunteering their time to 
read to the children.  They look forward to it.  Also, a special thank you to Mrs. Floyd for doing a 
project with the children. 

      Happy Spring! 
 
 

Finance Report for February 
Any questions contact Dennis Sneddon, our Treasurer, 392-3145 or email dsneddon@rochester.rr.com 
 

 
 
 

"Together we can grow" 

 

2015 Weekly Giving Budget 

$4,980  

Weekly Giving and Attendance 

Date  Weekly actual Giving Attendance 

2/1/2015 $5,009  96 

2/8/20145 $2,405 91 

2/15/2015 $2,631 52 

2/22/2015 $1,327 58 

      

                      

      Average YTD Weekly Giving Average YTD Weekly Attendance 

   
$3,880.65 89 

The things taught in schools and 
colleges are not an education,  
but the means of education.      

 ς Ralph Waldo Emerson 
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Mission Opportunity 
 

As fishing season approaches (YIPPEE!) and my family begins to 

count down the days to opening season, I am reminded of the 

New Testament story of the Loaves and Fishes. How our AMAZING 

God took, what alone seemed like so little, and used the offering 

to feed the multitude. 

 On Sunday April 12th the Missions Team will distribute bags for the Hilton-Parma Food Pantry. 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎŀǊŜŦǳƭƭȅ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ Ƙƻǿ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ƻŦŦŜǊ DƻŘ ȅƻǳǊ άƭƻŀǾŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŦƛǎƘŜǎέΦ May we then come together 

on April 26th ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΩǎ ƻŦŦŜǊƛƴƎ to watch God use our works to accomplish his will in our 

Community. The list published below will give you an idea of the needs of the Food Shelf. 

May His people be fed!  

AMEN!  

Lara Schuler 

Hilton Parma Food Shelf Wish List- 

 Those items listed in RED are a critical need 

grocery-store items 

juice 

pasta and rice 

Mac and Cheese 

Hamburger or Tuna Helper   

jelly and peanut butter 

coffee 

  

ωƘƻǳǎŜƘƻƭŘ ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǇŜǊ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘǎΥ 

 ŜΦƎΦ ŘƛǎƘ ŘŜǘŜǊƎŜƴǘΣ ǘƻƛƭŜǘ ǇŀǇŜǊΣ ƭŀǳƴŘǊȅ ŘŜǘŜǊƎŜƴǘΧ 

ωpersonal care items:  

e.g. shampoo, soap, toothpaste, deodorant, razors and feminine products 

ωǳƴŘŜǊǿŜŀǊ όŀƭƭ ǎƛȊŜǎύΥ ƴŜǿ ŀƴŘ gently-used 

ωǿƛƴǘŜǊ ƛǘŜƳǎΥ ƘŀǘǎΣ ǎŎŀǊǾŜǎΣ ƎƭƻǾŜǎΣ ƳƛǘǘŜƴǎ 

 

We will be collecting the food in worship service Sunday April 26th. Thank you in advance for your donations 

as we seek to support our community!  

 

spaghetti sauce 

 hot and cold cereal  

canned meats: tuna, ƘŀƳΧ 

stew , hash, baked beans 

 soups  

canned fruits and vegetables- No 

Beans but CORN is appreciated  
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Newsletter Prayer Corner: 
 

Please lift the follow in your prayers this month: 

¶ Rev. Ted Anderson and his family, up the death of his mother Margaret "Peg" Anderson. Mrs. 

Anderson, 88, died on Tuesday, March 24, 2015.  Rev. Ted is our District Superintendent.  

¶ Prayers of praise and joy for the Bunt Familyôs new addition: Hope Cynthia Bunt, born March 

30, 2015. 9 lb 4 oz 21 inches.  

¶ Prayers of thanksgiving for Mike and Nancy Postilliôs successful surgeries.  

Below is the list from our Sunday Bulletin: 

¶ Persecuted Christians around the world;  

¶ The Hand to Plow Process;   

¶ Residents of Care Facilities: John Bean; Eleanor Harrington; Marie Nundy, Betty Schultz; 

Lucy Sneddon, Ethel Wyant   

¶ Ongoing Health Concerns: Kay Britt, Bob Comstock; Ron Davies; Betty Everts; Alea Floyd; 

Gloria Hamm, Margaret Hendershot; Bill Hess; Meg Shubert; John Sweeney; Chris Wanjon.   

¶ Expectant Parents: Jim & Tabitha Fox 

¶ Service people:  Sgt. Michael T. Bigley; Gen. James Blackburn; St. Sgt. Jason Brackley; Sgt. 

Ryan  P. Campbell; LCpl. Nathan Coffey; Sgt. FC David Colucci; Msgt. Matthew Emerson;   

Capt Scott Fuller; Pvt Annika Moody; Cpl Nick Mucci; Maj. Jathan Payne; LCpl Scott Ponton; 

Maj Nathan Thompson;  A1C Steven Trembley; Sgt. Cody Wise. 

 

* If you know of anyone that should be added to this list please let us know.  
 

Join us for an evening of planning, conversation and laughter.  

Meeting starts at 7:30 but come when you can.   

This month the host is Sue Emerson, 667 Moul Rd.   

Call Sue at 366-4607 for directions.   

Think about a place to go for our annual dinner outing and a Spring 

Fling shopping trip date.  See you there! 
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April Anniversaries  
 

4/21/1972  Ed & Pat Holenbeck   43 years  

 4/21/1979  Dave & Judy Smalley   36 years   

 

April Birthdays  
 

Mya Mahon   April 4  

Nancy Postilli  April 4  

Ken Manning   April 6  

Sharon Miller   April 7  

Gregory Schuler  April 12  

Sami Hartman  April 16  

 

Ingrid Richardson  April 18  

Dan Van Vleck  April 19  

Dennis Sneddon April 21  

Joe Hurlimann  April 23  

Jim McBride   April 23  

Mary Hall   April 23  

 

Jennifer Campbell  April 24  

Paul Kron   April 24  

Mark Weaver  April 27  

Patti Sullivan   April 28  

Bob Blackburn  April 30  

 
 

Addresses  Updates  
 

Kevin & Patti Sullivan  691 Moul Road  Hilton   14468 

Mike & Nancy Postilli   56 Jersey Blac k Circle  Rochester  14626 

Agnes Smalley  9 Burning Tree Drive   Hilton   14468 

 

 

Volunteers For April 2015  
 Greeters   Lay Liturgists  

5 Linda Blossom 5 Dan Van Vleck 

12 Jared & Manuela Groth  12  Rev. Jennifer Green  

19 Pearl Bloom 19  Debra Ortiz -Pardi 

26 Jim & Sally Lee  26  Alea Floyd  
    

 Ushers   Coffee Hour  (SPRC) 

5 # 2  ð Jim Lee  5 Pearl Bloom 

12 # 3  ð Will Rickman  12 Be the Church Sunday  

19 # 4  ð Ernie McKenzie  19 Beth Mucci, Kathy Blackburn  

26 # 5 ð Pat Holenbeck  26 Alea Floyd, Sam Emerson 
    

 Sound Booth   Communion Servers  

5  5 Ed & Pat Holenbeck  

12 Dan Van Vleck/ Patti Sullivan   Sam & Sue Emerson 

19 Patti Sullivan/Greg Schuler   Ray & Sharon Perkins 

26 Pat Holenbeck/Patti Sullivan    
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The Hilton United Methodist Church                      

21 West Avenue          

Hilton, NY  14468          

           

 

April 2015  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

** If you no longer wish to receive t he HUMC monthly newsletter, please be a good  

steward of our churchõs money and let us know.  Thank you. 

 

 

Making Disciples of Jesus  

Christ for the Transformation  

of the World  
 

  

Rev. Jennifer Green ð Pastor  

Patricia Van Vleck ð Office Manager   

Office Phones:     (585) 392 -8761 

                             (585) 392 -3460   

Parsonage Phone:  (585) 392-8094  

E-mail address:  

humc98@rochester.rr.com  

pastorjennife r@rochester.rr.com  

 

Website: www/humcny.org  
 
 

mailto:humc98@rochester.rr.com
mailto:pastorjennifer@rochester.rr.com
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